Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

September 14, 2000 

201 A McElhaney Conference Room 

3:15 PM 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, M. Swinker, C. Zoni, L. Feldman, C. Young, 

G. Wilson, J. Hanson 

Excused: R. Soni 

Absent: W. Foran 

Meeting called to order at 3: 15 p.m. 


New members Carol1 Young, Gail Wilson and John Hanson were welcomed. 


Liberal Studies handbooks distributed to new members. Committee structure, charge and 
reporting channels explained. 


Action: 
Minutes from April 20, 2000 meeting were approved. 


On a Carter/Feldman motion, NURS 312 Professional Nursing II was granted Type II /w/ 
designation (department course). Since NURS 312 is a new course and currently under review by 
the UWUCC our review of the writing component will be communicated to the UWUCC for 
"information only" pending approval of the course. It is recommended that the department 
clarify the assignment addressed under "writing to stimulate thinking" on page 2 and then again 
on page 5 where the assignment is described in the syllabus. 


On a Feldman/Carter motion, NURS 316 Research Utilization in Nursing was granted Type II 
/w/ designation (department course). Since NURS 316 is a new course and currently under 
review by the UWUCC our review of the writing component will be communicated to the 
UWUCC for "information only" pending approval of the course. It is recommended that the 
description of Progress Reports on page 2 be revised for greater clarity. Also, since the research 
utilization project (group project) accounts for at least half of the written work in the course, the 
issue of individual accountability for group work should be addressed in this section or 
elsewhere. It is also not clear whether the research critiques are part of the RU project or a 
separate assignment that is not included in the page numbers for the RU project. 


The Dept Curriculum Committee chair or the proposer needs to sign both proposals. 


On a Zoni/Swinker motion, Dr. Satoshi Kanazawa is approved to teach LS 499 Biology and 
Society during the Fall 2000 semester. 


Meeting adjourned 4:20 pm 

